
JANUARY 4 – Steve Stroebele and Clistie Ferrell with CCAPs talking about cat adoption. Have lots of cats 
at the shelter. Also, always looking for more volunteers to help at the shelter. Walking the dogs and 
socializing with them makes them more adoptable.

JANUARY 6 – SAU TECH Chancellor, Jason Morrison, and Barbara Hamilton, Director of Adult Education 
at SAU TECH talking about adult education. They have offices in Fordyce, Hampton, Magnolia and 
Camden.

JANUARY 11 – Steve Stroebele and Clistie Ferrell talking about walking dogs to build relationship. Get 
the dogs used to being around people. Also, talking about the Thrift Store and all the great items for sale 
there. Some items have never been used. You can get a great deal and help support the shelter.

JANUARY 12 – Jerri Dew, Lafayette County Extension Office, talking about SWAR Tri-County Row Crop 
Production Meeting at River Bend VFD in Bradley, Arkansas on January 24 – 10 AM to 2 PM. Lunch will 
be provided. Speakers will be: Jason Kelly, UA Extension Agronomist, wheat & Feed Grains. Jeremy Ross, 
UA Extension Agronomist, soybeans. Jarrod Hardke, UA Rice Extension Agronomist, Bill Robertson, UA 
Cotton Agronomist, and Travis Faske, UA Professor Plant Pathology.

JANUARY 13 – SAU TECH Chancellor, Jason Morrison, Talking Back to School after the holidays. Talking 
about baseball, new hitting turtle and talking about the athletic program at Tech.

JANUARY 18 – Steve Stroebele and Clistie Ferrell with CCAPS Talking about house training dogs makes 
ownership more pleasant. CCAPS can help you with tips to make training easier. 

JANUARY 24 – Julie Brown, Career Coach Coordinator and Denise Johnson, Coordinator at SAU Tech 
talking about TANF assistance for needy families, transportation, CNA program. TANF is a free assistance 
program with an emphasis on helping single parents that need help. They help with job search, resume 
writing, transportation and in other areas. They are located at 104 Harvey Couch Blvd, 870-34-6064.

JANUARY 24 – Steve Stroebele and Clistie Ferrell with CCAPS Talking about the Thrift Store. Also, talked 
to Caroline Rankin a volunteer at CCAPS



FEBRUARY 1 – Steve Stroebele and Clistie Ferrell talking about needs at the Shelter – Dog and cat food 
and puppy food. Have lots of dogs up for adoption at the shelter. The Workers at the Shelter can help 
you pick out one to fit in with your lifestyle. Keep your pets in a warm, dry place in the icy weather.

FEBRUARY 6 – Wes Stockwell with S & S Home Center talking about Extreme Dog Fuel – Joint Formula 
really helps -If you buy dog food to donate to the shelter they will deliver it for you.

FEBRUARY 7 – Jerri Dew, Lafayette County Extension Agent talking about River Bend Fire Department 
Fish Fry at 5 PM this Saturday, February 11. Price is $15.00 for adult $5.00 for children 6-12 at Bradley 
Elementary School Cafeteria. Auction to follow at 7:00.  February 21 from 10 AM to 2 PM at Agri-Plex - 
Gus Sharp, Kenny Simon, Bronc Finch and Buddy Pitman, all about Forages.  Fish for lunch.

FEBRUARY 8 – Steve Stroebele and Clistie Ferrell with CCAPS and Ashley Schoklee, volunteer talking 
about checking your dogs for sticks in their mouth, if it stays in there it can get infected. CCAPS Thrift 
Store has prom and Wedding dresses. FAST RIDES AND FURBABIES CAR SHOW on March 18.

FEBRUARY 10 – SAU TECH Chancellor, Jason Morrison, talking about the Governor coming to Tech for 
the Workforce Training Program.

FEBRUARY 15 – Steve Stroebele and Clistie Ferrell with CCAPS talking mosquitoes are bad now and can 
give dogs heart worms. Cold weather is not gone so keep your animals a warm, dry place to stay.

FEBRUARY 17 – Jason Morrison, SAU Tech Chancellor, talking about the great things going on SAU Tech.  
Also, talking about SAU Tech Basketball Program.

FEBRUARY 22 – Steve Stroebele and Clistie Ferrell with CCAPS discussed flea and tick prevention for 
pets. Talking about the great care the animals receive at the shelter. Also, talked about the Fast Rides 
and Furbabies Car Show on March 18, raising money for CCAPS



MARCH 1 – Steve Stroebele with CCAPS – Get with your vet and see about flea and Tick shots that last 6 
months. Also, suggest using Iverheart heartworm meds.  Thrift store has new merchandise coming in 
every day. They have prom dresses.

MARCH 8 – Steve Stroebele and Clistie Ferrell with CCAPS talking about mosquitos are bad in our area 
now so make sure you dogs have heart worm protection.  We appreciate the volunteers at CCAPS, they 
help socialize our animals which makes them more adoptable.

MARCH 9 – Farmers Bank and Trust spoke about the Golf Tournament Fundraiser for Arkansas State 
Troopers Foundation

MARCH 13 – Paula Williams with Hannah PRC talking about the Save Haven Baby Box just installed at the 
Fire Department. 

MARCH 15 – Steve Stroebele and Clistie Ferrell with CCAPS Talking about adopting cats and making sure 
the animal is the right fit for your family. The workers at the shelter can help with this.

MARCH 22 – Steve Stroebele with CCAPS talking about proper nutrition for dogs – adding organic 
substances. Also, talked about the great time they had at the CCAPS Fundraiser Car Show – great 
turnout – thanks to all involved.

MARCH 27 – Rick Moncrief, with the Festival on the Rails in McNeil, Thanking all the sponsors. Festival is 
Saturday, April 8th with a pork chop cook off and Billstown will be entertainment.  There is a Fishing 
Derby for the kids at Logoly State Park on April 1. 

MARCH 29 – Steve Stroebele and Clistie Ferrell with CCAPS talked about the Thrift Store items. Great 
items and great prices. Also, talked about making sure your pets are prepared for stormy weather.  
Some organic calming pills can help.

MARCH 31 – SAU Tech Chancellor, Jason Morrison, and Barbara Hamilton Director of Adult Education at 
SAU Tech, talking about all they have to offer. Offices are in Fordyce, Hampton, Camden and Magnolia.


